

HPFRGC Trustees Meeting

28th April 2025

Present: MH, LC, JJ, TS, GS, AH, KM, DP, PH.

Apologies: NB, SS, VT, CM, GG.

Minutes from last meeting: Reviewed and all agreed they were correct.

Finance: No outstanding issues

Matters Arising:

- Cleaning of the football teams changing room area – who is responsible? Do they need to be cleaned prior to the camping on the 10/05/25? ***NB to discuss with the football club?***
- Letter to be put together to advise residents of the upcoming camping.
- 2nd June is the kick off meeting for the 2025 Pantomime.
- AH is going to pursue Anglia Water asking them to pick up the “planter”
- E-mail to be drafted to be sent to the various regular hirers of the barn to remind them to keep the toilet facilities in a useable and hygienic state.
- May’s bingo proceeds to be split between the Barns children party and the short mat bowls group.

Events:

- Village show and Strawberry Fair planning is progressing well.

Discussion points / actions for next month’s meeting –

- Concerns raised over the amount of gym equipment, Trustee’s to discuss possible options for additional storage and gym funds used to pay for it. (Potential use of the loft space if safe access can be set up or additional outside safe storage being provided?)
- Volunteers Meeting comments to be summarised and circulated.
- Opening and closing is becoming a burden - potential to go back to having “barn owls” / volunteers to do this?
- Business plan discussion.
- Website discussion – list of questions to be drawn up to ask Greg at the June meeting.
- Building works update.